Annual Apex Awards Honor Creators of Affordable Housing in Oklahoma
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OKLAHOMA CITY – Oklahoma Housing Finance Agency announced the winners of its 2012 Apex Awards at its July Board of Trustees meeting. The award is given each year to individuals and organizations that create affordable housing opportunities in Oklahoma. This year’s six Apex Award recipients and their award categories were:

Housing Revitalization – Positively Paseo, Oklahoma City
Positively Paseo is a 501(c)(3) non-profit community housing development organization created by residents to revitalize the Paseo neighborhood in Oklahoma City by rehabilitating and/or constructing high-quality affordable homes for sale to owner-occupants. To date, Positively Paseo has rehabilitated 14 dilapidated homes and built eight new homes on infill lots. The homes are sold to families and individuals of low-to-moderate incomes. For a family to qualify to purchase one of our homes, the family’s income must fall under at or below 80 percent of the area median income. 

Due to the efforts of Positively Paseo and its partners, the Paseo was named one of the “Top Ten Great Neighborhoods in America” by the American Planning Association in November 2010. The Paseo was the first neighborhood in the State of Oklahoma to receive this designation.  
Special Needs Housing – On Golden Pond and Jack T. Mills, Oklahoma City
On Golden Pond features duplexes tailored for the handicapped and elderly. Many of its residents have lived there for 15 or 20 years. Jack T. Mills built the duplexes on land owned by his family since the Dust Bowl using his own money to finance the project. He is a strong advocate for accessible house through not only his words, but his actions. His nominator Jack L. Werner, PhD wrote, “Jack Mills has built beautiful, accessible, thoughtful housing for handicapped and for aging in place long before universal design and build or certified aging in place became courses and designations for the National Association of Home Builders.” 

Housing Revitalization – Carland Group, Enid
Located in an older Enid neighborhood, East Side Redevelopment is a 28-unit, scattered site, rental in-fill development consisting of three bedroom, two car garage single-family homes. It serves households at and below 60 percent of the area median income. Built by the Carland Group, all homes are OG&E Positive Energy Certified allowing tenants to enjoy the benefit of lower utility costs. Other unique features of the properties include underground storm shelters, passive solar panels, and ceramic tile floors. Tenants can also choose to participate in the development’s rent-to-own leasing option. 

Carland Group’s nominator, Community Development Support Association Executive Director Cheri Ezzell said, “I’m impressed with the tenants’ pride. It shows in the care of their properties – yards stay mowed and flower gardens are very popular. The East Side Redevelopment homes are having a huge impact in a rundown area spurring adjacent homeowners to clean up their properties.”
Friend of Affordable Housing – Rhonda Teague, Hugo

Rhonda Teague, a resident of Hugo, has worked as a planner for Little Dixie Community Action Agency, Inc. since 1998. In 2011 alone, Teague was responsible for Little Dixie CAA being awarded over a million dollars for affordable housing activities. Applications written by Teague last year were funded by the U.S. Dept. of Housing and Urban Development Rural Innovation Fund and Housing Counseling, Capital Funding Real Estate, NeighborWorks America, and the OHFA Home Investment Partnerships Program.
Rental Housing – Jefferson Park Apartments, Blackwell
Jefferson Park Apartments is a 60-unit HUD 236 property originally built for Blackwell area families in 1972. After almost 40 years, the property suffered from badly deteriorated exteriors and deferred maintenance. It had also experienced several fires due to its aluminum wiring. Together, these issues made almost 25 percent of its units uninhabitable. By 2006 the property was unable to pay even current operating costs and was in danger of closure. 

The rehabilitation of Jefferson Park Apartments required numerous funding sources and close cooperation with both HUD and OHFA. After almost four years of combined efforts, the rehabilitation of Jefferson Park Apartments was completed in October 2011. Since then, it has been more than 98 percent occupied, and there is currently a waiting list.

Management of Affordable Housing – Benjamin Hatfield, Anadarko
When Benjamin Hatfield began his tenure as executive director of the Wichita Housing Authority in 1997, he inherited a waiting list of more than 100 households in dire need of housing. WHA is the entity designated by the Wichita and Affiliated Tribes to maintain and develop housing for tribal members living on the Wichita Reservation, a large percentage of whom are very low income and without other resources. Hatfield knew he needed to aggressively pursue outside investment in order to move families into homes. He prepared a community development plan that included several phases of construction, and he sought out experts in the affordable housing field. 

Since then, Hatfield has built 94 new housing units, a community facility, and an indoor pool and dramatically reduced the original waiting list. His leadership and vision have resulted in the true goal of affordable housing – homes for families, the development of a community, and the opportunity for individuals to improve their lives.

As Oklahoma’s largest provider of affordable housing, OHFA offers nine housing programs ranging from “OHFA Advantage” for home ownership to housing development and rental assistance. For more information about OHFA and its programs and services, visit www.ohfa.org.
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Note: If you would like photos of the awards presentation, please email diana.rogers@ohfa.org.

